MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

April 25 2016
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on April 25, 2016 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 8:04 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco
Commissioner




Peter Peluso

Commissioner




Tony Maieli

Commissioner




Tom Connors

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

District Clerk




Frank Cuoco

District Counsel




Bill Glass
Chief






Tom Quagliara

2nd Asst. Chief




Jonathan Hollborn

Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
District Treasurer advised we are on track regarding the budget.  Held discussion regarding Citibank.

District Treasurer held a discussion regarding a potential change in payroll service.  Will gather more information and report back. 

Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of April 11, 2016 and April 13, 2016 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Warrants and claims in the amounts of $22,766.27 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid. Motion to approve made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
4/25/16

Motion to approve the transfer of $7,780.27 from General fund to Equipment Reserve account made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Time off request made by Mariusz Bialecki for 4/13-4/15/16.  Approved.

Time off request made by Perry Rocco for 4/5/16 through 4/8/16, 4/19 through 4/26/16.  Approved.
Time off request made by Thomas Scott for 4/27/16.  Approved

EMS Supervisor Scott Crosby advised the Check and Inject training is in progress and will be training again this Wednesday 4/27/16 at 7 p.m.  Also if anyone else needs the training after Wednesday he would set it up.

Chief correspondence:

· Letter received from Islip Fire Department requesting permission to use the track for the Islip Junior Wolves practices for the racing season in 2016. Insurance accord attached.  Request approved by the Board of Fire Commissioners.

· Request made from the Chief regarding brush truck equipment.  District Supervisor will report back on what inventory we have in district.

· Request made from the Chief regarding cleaning supplies for 3-6-20, Antique.  Approved by the Board of Fire Commissioners.

· Request made from Chief to have all vehicle cleaning supplies by 5/18/16.  Approved by the Board of Fire Commissioners

·  Request made from Capt. Walter Redwood to sand and stain wood on Antique, 3-6-20.  Board advised that our paid staff will handle it.
· Department points have been handed over the BOFC.

· Request made from Chief regarding the repair or purchase of a natural gas BBQ for the rear of the building.  The Board requested more information and will revisit at next meeting.

· Advised for 1st  Asst. Chief Rosadio the probation manual and action plan that was adopted by the department will be reviewed and discussed. 
· Request made for a voucher NTE $150.00 for Department meeting on 5/5/16.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

4/25/16

Request made for a voucher NTE $300.00 for Signal 8.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

2nd Asst. Chief Hollborn:
· Advised Frank Lao will be here on 5/4/16 for gear repair.

Discussion held regarding Memorial Day and cleaning schedule for the trucks.  Chief advised will have department inspection that Saturday before Memorial Day along with a department picture taken to prepare for 100th anniversary.  

Discussion held regarding the status of the Junior Drill Team paperwork. The Board requested the complete paperwork be turned in within one week.

Discussion held regarding a previous conversation two weeks ago pertaining to the Junior Drill team and their practices.

Request received from Central Islip Fire Department requesting our brush truck at Ducks Stadium this Saturday 4/30/16.  A qualified crew has been confirmed and approved.
District Clerk:

· Advised all equipment for 3-6-2 has been inventoried and anything brand new has been updated in the system.

· Advised he has been working with Chief Quagliara on issuing SCBA and are close to having everyone issued with a mask.  

· New manual for 3-6-2 and 3-6-1 has been electronically entered and a master copy is in the Chiefs office.

Chairman Faracco:

· Held a discussion with Chief regarding CFR class and the turnout.

· Advised the Chief that he personally will be inspecting all Chief vehicles on a monthly basis.

· Requested from District Supervisor what the tentative date is for Nederman.
4/25/16

District Supervisor:

· Purchased all the flag poles and will be installed next week sometime.

· Advised the patch for the Junior track will be done by the Town.

· Advised 3-6-4 is out of service.

· Asked Chief Quagliara if any batteries for portable radios are in house. Also asked Chief to prepare a list of all radios that need batteries.

· Advised the Junior trailer has been completed; generator is brand new and cabinet lock has been changed.

· Advised the landscaping for the substation will begin this week.

· Advised hose testing will begin this week.  3-6-2 will be first.  Advised the Board of a new regulation pertaining to nozzles, there will be an additional cost but still within budget.

· Advised he called resident with driveway situation and is waiting for a call back.

· Advised 3-6-6 out of service for a short period.

· Held a discussion with Chief regarding the department taking down recruitment sign on Carleton Avenue that was damaged

Mariusz Bialecki has resigned effective 4/20/16.

Comm. Connors held a discussion regarding hurst tools for 3-6-2.  District Supervisor will get back to him.
Comm. Peluso:

· Held discussion regarding driver training on 3-6-2.  Some members have been training already.

· Advised he will be applying for a Department of Environmental Fire Assistance grant.

· Advised we have received the updated Appraisal Affiliates report.

· Advised the IT issues are making progress.

4/25/16

Comm. Maieli:

· Held a discussion with Chief regarding member uniforms.  Chief advised he is finalizing the list from the companies.

· Advised the rack from Trius will be here this week.

· Advised we have been working on the sale and proper paperwork for 3-6-2 with Motor Vehicle bureau.

· Advised D&S will be here this week for the start up on all systems.

· Advised he has partnered with Department Safety Office Rocco and found a few things that need correcting.  Also passed along to members if anything need to be repaired to please let someone know.
Motion to move to executive session at 9:11 p.m. made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Motion to move out of executive session at 9:42 p.m. made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Motion to approve resolution to transfer $70,000.00 from unassigned funds to equipment reserve account made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:50 pm made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino

District Secretary
